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ITEM 3  - CAUSE OF NON-COMPLIANCE: 

The operator cleaned the effluent cascade (picture below) with approximately five pounds of sixty-five 

percent calcium hypochlorite (HTH) the morning of May 19, 2017 at approximately 8:30 a.m.   In the 

past, the operator has isolated the area being cleaned from effluent flow for a period of two to three 

hours to allow the HTH to react with the algae growth and allow the oxidizing potential to be consumed. 

Due to changes associated with the ongoing construction, the operator was unable to adequately isolate 

the area. The operator reintroduced flow into a final clarifier that had been out of service, and the 

clarifier began to overflow sooner than the operator anticipated.  In doing so, the operator inadvertently 

allowed effluent flow to reach the cascade. According to the Citect trend data, the  effluent flow 

reached the cascade at approximately 8:59 a.m. The effluent flow reacted with the HTH likely increasing 

the effluent chlorine concentration above the permitted limit.  A representative of the Jefferson County 

Health Department notified the Environmental Services Department at 10:20 a.m. of an observed fish 

kill near the outfall of the Trussville WWTP. Upon discovery of the fish kill, the Trussville WWTP staff 

took a grab sample of the effluent for chlorine testing. The sample could not be tested onsite due to 

failure of the test meter. Chlorine is not a normal test parameter for the plant since UV is used for 

wastewater disinfection, so a sample was collected and sent to Barton Laboratory for testing.  Due to 

holding times limitations, the testing did not meet standard methods and the results are unreliable. In 

stream chlorine levels were measured near the outfall and showed elevated results.  The County 

believes the HTH cleaning activity caused the fish kill.   
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